
 

 
"Paradise Irrigation District (PID) is dedicated to the business of producing and 
delivering a safe, dependable supply of quality water in an efficient, cost effective 
manner with service that meets or exceeds the expectation of our customers." 

 
Please consider how this agenda item relates to our mission. 

 

                 

 

  
 
TO:  Board of Directors 
 
FROM: Neil Essila, Assistant Engineer 
 

DATE:  June 4, 2018 
 
RE:  Proposed Quitclaim of a Portion of an Existing Easement - Brill Road 

  June 12, 2018 Board of Directors Meeting 

 

In 1967 Paradise Irrigation District acquired easements along Brill Road, and its 

northerly projection, to install an 18-inch water main.  The easement crossing the parcel 

at 1323 Brill Road is 20 feet in width and adjoins the westerly property line (see 

attached map). 

 

A former owner of the property at 1323 Brill Road constructed a concrete pad and 

foundation that encroaches into the easement.  Apparently, this 20' x 36' pad was to 

form the base for a shop or a large garage. The current owner of the property is 

interested in placing a metal cover on this pad for RV storage.  He does not want to 

proceed with his plans before verifying that this will not cause a problem with PID's 

facilities. 

 

PID staff located the existing water main.  At the nearest point the pipeline is 12 feet 

distant from the pad.  The pad does not appear likely to cause a problem for water main 

access.  In addition to the 20-foot easement on the subject property, there is an 

adjoining 20-foot easement on the neighboring property to the west.  Staff proposes to 

quitclaim a 5' x 50' portion of the easement of the subject property, which will mean that 

there will still be a 35-foot wide corridor in this area for the pipeline.  This is substantially 

more than the standard District easement width. 

 

The following is requested:  

 

"Adopt Resolution No. 2018-07 granting Quitclaim Deed to Michael Lockwood and 

Meera Chong for a 5'x50' portion of the existing pipeline easement on 1323 Brill Road, 

subject to the applicants payment of District costs for document preparation, review, 

and recording, and authorize the Board President to execute the document", or provide 

direction to staff for alternative resolution of the matter. 








